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Dr Moss and Partners Patient Participation Group
Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 20th March at the Cairn Hotel
Present:  Claire Saunders (Practice), Philippa Bogle (Chair), Chris Gilliland (Temp Secretary), John Driver, Paul Mancey, Malcolm Bottomley, Rita Lister, Freda Roach, Elaine Flanagan, Sue Rees, Dr. Leach, Sr. Jean Croft and James Springell (Pharmacist)

Apologies:  Dr. Millar, Don Robinson and others.

1. Philippa welcomed all present and we moved on to deal with the action points in our last minutes. 

a. The NHS leaflet with its structures on is a complex one and no further copies could be found.  Since the last meeting Claire emailed members a link to a Kings Fund NHS presentation which shows the complexities of the structure. 
b. We would discuss the results of the Friends and Family Survey later in the meeting.

c. The list of specialisms held by our GPs is a work in progress and will be put on the website in due course.

d. All patients affected by GP retirement or long-term leave have been sent a letter.

e. We have two new Receptionists and one new Patient Administrator since the last meeting.
f. The extended hours appointments can only be made by phone as there are specific questions that Receptionists need to ask patients to ensure that they get booked into the most appropriate appointment as there is a mix of clinicians with different skill sets including GPs, Nurse Practitioners, Practice Nurses, Pharmacists and Physiotherapist.
g. The 3 month Home Visit pilot with a Nurse Practitioner has finished and Dr Leach and Claire discussed the results. Overall it was successful and highlighted that we do a lot of home visits compared to other local practices which will be looked at going forwards.
h. We still plan to get a Doppler at the practice (for patients who have compression dressings) however we are considering sharing a machine with other practices in order to reduce costs. 

i. Philippa said the NAPP documents were a bit woolly and did not help much in determining our strategy, vision and mission. 

Paul asked if the PPG would be feeding into the practice plan for this year and suggested this should be part of our mission and strategy. Dr Leach advised that the Partners are currently working on the business plan for the next financial year and that this could be shared with the group at future meetings. Dr Leach explained that it is very difficult for practices to plan ahead as the NHS is constantly changing and often the practice find out about initiatives and projects we must participate in at the last minute with no warning. 

Paul also asked if private scans could be offered through the practice or results from them accepted by the practice.  Dr Leach advised this would be unlikely in the near future. 

2. The minutes were approved by Malcolm and Freda. 

3. The friends and family survey were then discussed and the results were very positive. The percentage of respondents is rising and the vast majority were happy with the practice overall. The majority of negatives were the complaints about having to wait so long for routine appointments. Management are constantly monitoring the appointment system to manage capacity and there are always appointments available for patients who need to be seen on the day. Chris asked why on one occasion at 11.10am no one was in the waiting area or going in and out of the consulting rooms. Claire and Dr Leach advised that this is due to rota patterns as GPs do early morning surgeries, then will do paperwork and home visits (some do late morning/lunchtime surgeries instead of visits) followed by afternoon surgery. Dr Leach stressed that GPs are still working however the day is made up of many components as well as seeing patients in clinic.
Paul asked if comparative statistics from other practices could be given to us so that we could see the whole picture and if we knew the nature of the complaints we could rise to the challenge more. 

Action Point - to contact other PPG’s via Claire and see if they have comparative data available.
4. We moved on to discuss the Mission and Strategy paperwork.  

Paul said that the first two strategies listed amounted to the same thing. He suggested that we change it to working towards offering a centre of excellence which it is and making it a voice for the patients. He also wanted us to put in a strategy for questioning the Doctors and acting as a sounding board. 

Sue suggested we add carers to the statement as acting for them alongside patients. Rita said they should remain clear and easy to understand.

We should also use the friends and family results to develop the action plan. Rita felt we should be clear about what the PPG isn’t and Philippa agreed that there was work to do on the strategy wording.
It was suggested that the PPG should be patient driven, a good mix of patient demographics, ages, race, etc. and our surveys and engagement practices should show respect for all. We should also add a networking of all local PPG chairs and a good method or us communicating with the doctors.

Action Points -The wording of vision and strategy to be clearer.
Action Point – Paul said he would email Rachel at the Practice with his suggestions regarding this and Claire and Philippa to meet to discuss.

More work on our priority areas. Adding what we discussed.

To complete next meeting.

5. Policies

Claire explained that currently those signed up for text messages regarding appointments are facing a slight change in policy. This applies to parents who consent on behalf of their children. Under the new policy this consent will stop when the child reaches 12 years old unless the child specifically requests it to continue. This could create some problems where the child is unable to act alone. We will monitor how this works. 

Home Visiting policy. The new home visits policy will be publicised on the website, with posters and patient information leaflets within the surgeries and GPs will be encouraged to discuss this with patients and perhaps give them a copy of the leaflet when visiting if it is deemed they could have come to surgery.  Our number of home visits is 3 or 4 times higher than other local practices and may be learned behaviour from the past. Dr. Leach said that after triage if a visit was necessary then the Doctor would always visit. It is hoped that this policy will reduce inappropriate visits which in turn will create more time for appointments.
6. HaRD CCG report.

Robin then filled us in on the workshop for Patient Partners in the CCG.

Action Point - 
Notes from the day will be circulated (see attached 31/01/18)
Any Other Business
Malcolm pointed out that the COPD letter sent out from NHS was a little late, arriving in March and that it incorrectly stated in the enclosed leaflet that the pneumonia injection was yearly. Claire advised that we sent the letters out as soon as we received information regarding the campaign from the CCG. Jean advised that the leaflet was provided by the CCG and we were advised to send with the letter. She confirmed that the pneumonia vaccination is indeed only required once and not annually however said it was a useful prompt for the nursing team to check patient records to see if a patient has had this and if not to offer the vaccine.
Jean reported back following the first Student Nurse placement at the Practice. This was so successful it will be repeated in April.

Claire advised that Receptionists are now asking all patients who call for an appointment to let us know the reason for their appointment – this is not to be nosey but to “care navigate” and ensure that patients are directed to the most appropriate service. Claire explained that face to face GP appointments are not always required (for example our Practice Pharmacists can often deal with medication queries over the phone which will increase the number of appointments available). We went on to discuss whether we should add a message on the telephone system about triage questions asked by receptionist when patients rang for an appointment. We agreed it was necessary so that the patient could be directed to the correct service. The phone message should be short, pithy and clear. Steve said it should not be on a loop so that it is heard only once by the caller.

We discussed the new flu vaccines and the differences according to age. We all agreed flu was not predictable. 

Next meeting should be the 22nd May 2018 at the Cairn Hotel in the evening. Details to be sent to group members.
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